E.G.Wheler Galton Esq., The Leys, CLAVERDON, Warwick

Dear Mr. Galton.

Thanks for letting me know about the book.

when I first came here I found that at week ends and in the vacation in the winter, the building was liable to get very cold, owing to turning off the central heating, which was also somewhat inadequate in parts of the building. It has now been to some extent improved, and, what is more important, there are on the upper floor, supplementary heating panels which can be used at such periods. I have no doubt that the periodical chilling of the air was responsible for some condensation of moisture, and so for the damaging of the papers; but I believe the fungus will not advance so long as they are kept fully iry.

Yours sincerely,